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Arm Holdings plc: IPO - Informative Notice 
 

12 September 2023 

Following the filing of a Form F-1 by Arm Holdings plc (ARM) to undertake an initial public offering of its 

American Depository Receipts (ADRs) on Nasdaq, with no intention at this time to list the underlying 
common shares on any stock exchange, FTSE Russell announces that  in accordance with the FTSE Global 

Equity Index Series (GEIS) Guide to Calculation Method for the Median Liquidity Test section 2.1.I, Arm 
Holdings plc ADR is ineligible for index inclusion. The index eligibility of Arm Holdings plc will be assessed 
at a subsequent index review if and when the common shares list on an eligible exchange.   
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